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Twenty four SDC members came together Sunday, January 17 for lunch and a meeting.  President, Nancy 

Bacon called the meeting to order. She first thanked Charlie and Becky Griffith for arranging the meeting. 

Nancy then reminded the club that dues are due. 

 

Danny Taylor reported during the October Meeting at the Creekside in Crawfordsville he lost the side vent 

to his 1955 Studebaker.  He went back to look for it but to no avail.  The good news is that after he was 

told how difficult it was going to be to replace the vent 

he was able to get one from Studebaker International 

for only $35.00. 

 

New Business:  Bob Palma, unable to attend today’s 

meeting sent an e-mail encouraging the club to donate 

$500.00 to the Studebaker National Museum’s 

Restoration Fund, earmarked for the 1951 Commander 

that was featured in the Muppet Movie. The discussion 

turned to the $175,000 goal the museum had set.  In 

Bob’s e-mail he explained the museum set the high goal 

to attract as many donors as possible, with any overage 

going into the Museum’s General Restoration Fund for 

all the cars there.  Currently the museum has raised 
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With the holidays behind us we can turn our thoughts to better weather and time to enjoy taking Studebakers out to 
play sooner rather than later, I hope!  The 58th International Meet will be in South Bend, In.  May 4-7th, 
2022.  That is just a little over three months away!  Early registration for the meet is available now for $35 either 
online at  sdcmeet.com  or by mailing in the registration form in Turning Wheels. This will save you $10 if you 
register before January 31, 2022.  They have some fun events planned including Celebrating the 60 Year 
Anniversary of the Avanti, and a baseball game where the South Bend baseball team will be wearing throwback 
"Silverhawk" uniforms. 
  
The Bean Blosson race track has been put up for sale recently. Not sure where that leaves one of our very popular 
yearly events, the Studebaker Nationals & Orphan Car Drags. We will update when we know more. 
  
If anyone has suggestions on where to have one of our monthly meetings please let us know. Hope to see everyone 
at an Indy Chapter event soon!!!!     

 
Nancy Bacon 

Indy Chapter President 
 

Indy SDC Meeting at Bubbaz in Greenwood 

Sunday, January 17, 2022 

         Hal and Charlotte Clark brought guests Steve and 

         Gloria Woodall (R) of Pittsboro to the meeting 
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$9500.00.  Danny Taylor motioned we make the donation, Andy Swartz 2nd, the motion carried. 

 

Registration for the South Bend meet is now open.  Cost is $35.00 until January 31, that’s a $10.00 

savings.  This year the meet will be celebrating the 60th anniversary of the Avanti. 

 

The club was informed that the drag race track in Bean 

Blossom where the Poe’s have hosted the Annual 

Studebaker Nationals and Orphan Car Drags for many 

years is up for sale.  We’ll have to wait and see how this 

effects the May. 

 

As of now, no club has volunteered to host 2023 or 

2024 Studebaker International.  No one at the meeting 

recommended we volunteer!  

 

Sue Kennedy announced the Indiana 

Automotive/Indiana Landmarks is working 

on rescheduling the South Bend Driving 

Tour.  This two day tour will either be at the 

end of June or middle of July 2022.  They 

plan on visiting a private automobile 

collection and a high end restoration shop, 

together with touring the Studebaker 

Museum and the Oliver Mansion known as 

the Copshaholm House Museum.  Watch for 

more information 

 

Nancy informed the club that the publishers of Turning Wheels are having printing and ink issues and 

that your issue may be late. 

 

Andy Swartz motioned the meeting adjourn, 

Charlie Griffith 2nd. 

 

  

Submitted by Becky Griffith 
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Larry and Sue Kennedy drove their newly restored 1950 Hudson Commodore Six sedan. It was an everyday 

car in Los Angeles from 1950 to 1996.  They’ve got about 620 hours in it now. It gave them something amusing 

to do during the Covid time.  

  

If you know someone looking for a project car, here is one. Priced to move as well. 
 
Ted Andrews 
 
https://muncie.craigslist.org/pts/d/dunkirk-1963-studebaker-hawk-v8-car/7424520719.html 

 

 

 

 

1963 Studebaker Hawk V8 Car - auto parts - by owner - 

vehicle... 

1963 Studebaker Hawk. 289 V8. Was a 4 speed car. It does not have a 

transmission. Comes as pictured. I have the engine for it but it’s out of the vehicle 

($450 for engine). Under 60,000 original... 

muncie.craigslist.org 

https://muncie.craigslist.org/pts/d/dunkirk-1963-studebaker-hawk-v8-car/7424520719.html
https://muncie.craigslist.org/pts/d/dunkirk-1963-studebaker-hawk-v8-car/7424520719.html
https://muncie.craigslist.org/pts/d/dunkirk-1963-studebaker-hawk-v8-car/7424520719.html
https://muncie.craigslist.org/pts/d/dunkirk-1963-studebaker-hawk-v8-car/7424520719.html
https://muncie.craigslist.org/pts/d/dunkirk-1963-studebaker-hawk-v8-car/7424520719.html
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George Hamlin tipped me off about “Counting Cars” having an episode on Alice Cooper’s Avanti.  When I 

investigated it, I found there were actually two episodes; they 

are Season 9, Episode 10 and Season 10, Episode 1.  

“Counting Cars” is a continuing series of 1-hour shows on the 

cable channel known as The History Channel. 

 

According to Wikipedia, “Alice Cooper (born Vincent Damon 

Furnier, February 4, 1948) is an American singer, songwriter, 

and actor whose career spans over 50 years. With a raspy 

voice and a stage show that features numerous props 

and stage illusions, including pyrotechnics, guillotines, electric 

chairs, fake blood, reptiles, baby dolls, and dueling swords.” 

Thanks to Bob Johnstone’s web site, we know about one of 

Cooper’s Avanti, a black ‘64 model.  Follow this link for more on this car:  

https://studebaker-info.org/AVDB1/R5000/64R5203/64r5203.html  

In Season 9, Episode 10 (original air date of 

10/21/20), Alice brings another Avanti, a white ’63 

model with turquoise interior, to the auto shop, 

Count’s Kustoms, featured on “Counting Cars.”  It 

appears to be all original, at least externally 

(apparently it is an R1, lacking a “Supercharged” 

emblem on the side).  He explains that he’s had the 

car for about 10 years after he found it in Portland, 

OR.  He explains that, according to the FBI, the car 

was once involved with a Soviet spy.  He wants to 

make the car a reliable daily driver.  He asks the  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

An Alice Cooper Avanti on History Channel’s 

“Counting Cars” Show 

shop guys to replace the 289 engine (because “you know they overheat like that”) and to preserve its original 

exterior good looks.  He gives them no time limit for the makeover.  Between this episode and the next one, all 

the work takes place.  

  

In Season 10, Episode 1 (airdate 9/15/21), we learn that the shop technicians initially proposed to put a Chevy 

engine in the car, but their boss advised them that Alice is a hardcore Ford guy (it seems to me, he’s also a 

Studebaker guy), implying that a Ford engine is the only option.  The trouble is that the lower part of the Ford 

small block engine is right where the Avanti’s front cross-member is located.  The solution is to cut off the front of 

the Studebaker frame (oh, my) and graft on the front of a Ford frame.  This sacrilege (my opinion) will make the 

Ford engine a perfect fit,as well as providing a modern front suspension, brakes, and  

steering. 

 

 The body was stripped with paint remover and repainted white.  Can you believe that they left the “Studebaker” 

nameplate off the trunklid?  (Another sacrilege!)  The interior was completely reupholstered in the original pattern 

in turquoise (they said that the original upholstery, while looking reasonably nice, was not repairable).   

By Pete Rutledge 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stage_illusion
https://studebaker-info.org/AVDB1/R5000/64R5203/64r5203.html
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Chrome wire wheels and white wall tires replaced the original 

wheels and wheel covers (in my opinion, the rear wheels 

have too much offset and protrude too much from the rear 

wheel wells).  The engine was replaced with a 302 Ford 

producing about 330hp.  The original automatic transmission 

was replaced with a Ford overdrive transmission.  They 

lowered the car (2” in front and 3” in rear) and it appears to 

have disk brakes all around.  They left off the elegant Strat-

O-Vue mirror (another sacrilege).  Cooper says he may call it 

“The Countess” (a reference to a vampire in white).  During 

the discussion with the shop people, Cooper says that the designer of the Avanti also designed the Barbie Doll 

and the Lear Jet (false as far as I know).  Throughout the “Counting Cars” adventures about this car, Cooper 

never mentioned owning the Avanti we have on Bob’s web site; in fact, it’s more like he talks about this car as 

his first and only Avanti. (Interesting). 

 

  

Incidentally, I have Verizon cable TV.  The newer episode is available On Demand for free.  The older episode is 

available On Demand for $1.99.  They may be available from other cable providers, as well.  The newer, free 

episode would be well worth watching (even if it cost $1.99). 
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Mark Your Calendar: 

 

Saturday, March 12 at 1:00 p.m. – Larry and Sue Kennedy are hosting a join Winter Meet with 

the Indy Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club and the Southern Indiana/Kentucky Chapter of the 

Hudson Club. We will meet at the Franklin Township Civic League, 8822 Southeastern Avenue in 

Wanamaker. Hosts will provide a meat dish, water, coffee and iced tea. Bring your place settings and 

a dish or dessert.  This facility is handicap accessible and has a handicap restroom.  
 

April – Bob and Sandy Fox are hosting April. More info to come. 
 

May 4-7 – Studebaker International hosted in South Bend, Indiana 

 

May 27 & 28 – Annual Studebaker Nationals and Orphan Car Drags in Bean Blossom, Indiana 

hosted by Richard and Rose Poe.  This event is not etched in stone so check back. 
 

June – The city of Connorsville (Little Detroit) has invited the club to come visit the Fayette County 

Historical Museum where they have a collection of cars and tour the Stant Manufacturing 
Corporation, where all plated items for Studebakers were made, including the Bullet-nose. If time 
permits visit a restored historic home built by industrialist Ansted McFaran. They have the first 
planned Industrial Park in the United States formed by John McFarlan in 1888 to bring suppliers for 
his carriage company. This will be a driving tour. We will stop during the tour for lunch.  This event is  
still in development, more information to come. 

 

July – Bacon’s Annual Luau 

 

September 16-17 - 2022 Pure Stock Drags in Stanton, 

Michigan  
 

September 30, October 1 & 2 - Newport Antique 

Auto Hill Climb 
 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

 

Saturday, February 12 at 1:00 – Valentines luncheon at the Kopper Kettle, 

135 West Main Street, Morristown, IN, 46161. kopperkettle.com.  The Kopper 

Kettle is well known for their fried chicken and family style serving. I will need a head 

count by Tuesday, February 8.  Email me at becinin@msn.com or call at 317-353-

8287. Becky 
 

mailto:becinin@msn.com
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The Brickyard Bulletin 

 
 

Published by the Indy Chapter Studebaker Drivers Club 

 
 

The Brickyard Bulletin is published monthly.  The deadline for summations is the 15th of the previous month. 

 

We hereby give permission to other S.D.C. chapters to use information from the newsletter when proper credit 

is given.  “”Reprinted or Reproduced from the Indy Chapter, Brickyard Bulletin.” 
 

Indy Chapter Officers 

President:  Nancy Bacon, 1701E. Lawrence Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46227at nancyjb1701@aol.com or 317-440-2786 

V. President:  Danny Taylor, 4083 Primrose Path, Greenwood, IN 461432 at dgtaylor8888@gmail.com 

Secretary:  Beth Doran 2717 E 75 N, Lebanon, IN 46052 at daveldoran@hotmail.com or 765-891-2671 

Treasurer:  Tom Flynn, 4531 S CR 500 E, Plainfield, IN  46168, at tom_and_trudy@yahoo.com or 317-837-5671 

Activities:  Charlie Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indianapolis, IN  46239, at  chazwork@msn.com or 317-538-1538 

Editor:  Becky Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indianapolis, IN  46239, at becinin@msn.com or 317-966-9817 

In addition 

Web Designer:  Jeff Westcott at www.indychaptersdc.org 

Facebook:  Larry Hopkins at Studebakers in Indy or https://www.facebook.com/groups/634984973222050/ 

 

National Directors 
 

President: Dennis Foust - studeguy54@gmail.com   
Vice President:   
Secretary: Cindy Foust - cfoust1966@gmail.com  
Treasurer: Jane Stinson - jestinson@aol.com 
Past President: Tom Curtis - tomnancurtis@aol.com 

 
National Board of Directors 

 

Crossroads Zone National Board Director: Bob Henning at rhnn15090@aol.com 

Crossroad Zone Coordinator: Joanne Hamblin 

Regional Manager Indiana: Bob Henning 

 
National SDC Membership 

 

Regular membership dues in the National Studebaker Club are $24.00 for new members 1st year 

only.  Renewals are $31.00 per year, which includes 12 monthly issues of Turning Wheels, the 

National SDC Magazine.  (Other memberships are available.) Application is available upon request or 

e-mail studebakerdriverclub.com.  

 

National SDC membership is a prerequisite. Renewal INDY Chapter dues are $18.00. Renewals are 

payable January each year. After March a $5.00 late fee will be added. Application is available upon 

request. 
Updated January, 2022 

mailto:nancyjb1701@aol.com
mailto:dgtaylor8888@gmail.com
mailto:at%20daveldoran@hotmail.com
mailto:tom_and_trudy@yahoo.com
mailto:chazwork@msn.com
mailto:becinin@msn.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/634984973222050/
mailto:jestinson@aol.com
mailto:tomnancurtis@aol.com
mailto:tomnancurtis@aol.com
mailto:rhnn15090@aol.com
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Brickyard Bulletin February, 2022 

Indy Chapter SDC 

Becky Griffith, Editor 

1526 S. Hunter Rd 

Indianapolis, IN  46239 

Larry Hopkins 1962 GT Hawk 

To: 


